
From: mrsewall@gmail.com
To: *CI-StPaul_Contact-Council; councilhearling@ci.stpaul.mn.us
Cc: tim@dualcitizenbrewing.com; dsewall@grottollc.com
Subject: Sound level Variance: Dual Citizen Brewing Music Series
Date: Friday, May 14, 2021 10:05:17 AM

Dear St. Paul City Council,
 
This email serves to affirm that we have received the notice of variance for the Dual Citizen Music
Series.
 
Grotto Company LLc has  absolutely NO concerns about the sound level for the Dual Citizen Music
Series. In fact, we support Dual Citizen and their Saturday Music Series. Dual Citizen has been a
terrific neighbor and a wonderful asset to St. Paul. The team and owners as well as their clientel are
always good neighbors. 
 
We absolutely encourage them to have MORE Of these music series.
 
Thank you for the notification. We ask you to grant the variance.
 
David and Martha Sewall
Grotto Co LLC
 
Contact information
dsewall@grottollc.com
612-50802364
 
mrsewall@gmail.com
651-492-0293
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